As you know, the district filed a waiver form with the state department since we are over CAP size serving special ed students.

At the present time, we are serving 21 students in the program – and have two students involved in the referral process.  According to Mike Miller, who is in charge of the waiver process in Frankfort, as an elementary classified school we can serve 15 students with one special education teacher, and 17 students with a full time assistant.  

Mr. Miller has recommended we file the waiver with the 21 students, the waiver will be denied because it exceeds 17 students.  He will then request our school district complete a corrective action plan for the coming school year, upon receipt of which he will approve our program for this year.  Our corrective action plan will require that for the next school year we would hire a part time special education teacher to meet the needs of the additional number of students. 

Due to the fact that we do exceed the number of students to be served by a full time special ed teacher and a full time assistant, for the balance of this year, it would be my recommendation that a part time assistant be employed to assist with the special ed students in the middle grades as outlined on the attached schedule.   As you can see from the schedule, if this request is approved, it would be beneficial for the assistant to be able to work with middle grade students and have some knowledge of math skills.  The new reading materials on order will enable a person to assist students in the different reading areas.

If you have any other questions, please let me know.   

Marge Templeton, Ed.D.
Director of Special Education
